
Dear parents, students, staff and governors,

October has been another very busy month, ending with
the first full concert of the academic year and groups
departing to Paris, Munich and Japan for half term.  It
also saw us awarded another two important external
accolades in sport and art respectively.  As a school, we
are happy to be judged by external organisations and this
edition highlights all this month's activities grouped by the

main national awards we are proud to have achieved.
Amongst October's many successes was the Open
Evening, where students, staff, parents and governors
showcased the very special atmosphere together with the
high standards for which we are renowned and which
are, of course, summed up in our six "Outstanding" 
judgments from Ofsted.  After a hugely impressive first
half term, I thank everyone for making this such 
a happy, vibrant, cohesive community.
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Suffolk Secondary
School of The
Year for Sport
We were absolutely delighted to be given this
award at a special evening at Trinity Park this
month. The trophy for the quality and quantity of
both our curricular and extra-curricular sport is 
testament to all the hard work and success of 
students and staff.  We remain grateful to 
Mr Golding, Miss Sharp, Mr Bishop, Mr Hamill,
Mr Stewart, Mr Marshall, Mr Johnson and
Miss Guy for the outstanding job they do.  

The Wingfield Barns
Art Exhibition and
Awards 2011
This prestigious annual event was judged this month by a panel of
experts prior to the opening of the exhibition to the public.  All the
High Schools in Suffolk can enter two students' work and we con-
gratulate Christopher Bainbridge and Will Glass, whose pieces
represented our school.  Will gained a bronze award and Chris
got one of only two outstanding gold achievement awards.
This is the third successive year that our school has taken one of
these.  We congratulate Will, Chris and all our Art staff who do so
much to ensure our department is recognised locally and beyond.



An Artsmark 
Gold School
This is the highest accolade a school can receive for the
quality and quantity of provision for art, dance, drama
and music.  Once again, all the activity in these areas
this month demonstrated just why we have the award.
October also saw us launch this year's musical.
Students were thrilled to learn that we are the first school
in the East to be granted the licence to perform Andrew
Lloyd Webber's "Phantom of The Opera".   We will be 
staging it at The Apex in July, showcasing the work
of all four departments.

Art
In a busy month for the department, there were four 
particular highlights in addition to the Wingfield awards:

J  The Royal Academy 
Life Drawing Day

We were particularly honoured to welcome professional
artists from The Royal Academy for work with our sixth
form students on this important, but rarely taught, area of
art. Having set up the course because of the reputation of
our school for art, we were delighted that they were even
more impressed with our work and our students at the end
of the day.  Well done to the thirty students who 
took part.

J  Artist-in-residence works
with us

Former student, Amy Blofield, who graduated in Art
and Design and whose 'A' level work remains on dis-
play at Endeavour House, has rejoined us as an artist-
in-residence.  Along with Art Captains, Charlotte Evans
and Emma Shenton, she is working with year nine on
an exciting piece of collage work. We congratulate
all the year nine students who are involved in this new 
extra-curricular opportunity.

J Artists in   
Cambridge 
and in Paris

Our 'A' level art students spent two
days in Cambridge viewing the
museums and galleries and doing a
variety of drawings in support of
their coursework.  This was followed
by a four-day trip to Paris to visit
the major collections at The Louvre, Musée d'Orsay, 
The Pompidou Centre and several other galleries.
Throughout both visits, the students were a real credit 
to their school and we congratulate them all.   
We thank Mr Janssens for organising these trips.



Dance
J Zumba comes to County!
Former student and dance teacher, Hannah Richbell¸
has run a series of Zumba workshops this month.  As
everyone has gone crazy for Zumba, this has included
a Friday evening session for staff!  However, it is year
eleven who have particularly impressed Hannah and
we congratulate all those who have taken part.

J  GCSE dancers' workshop
Some of our GCSE dancers gave a workshop and 
performance for students from a number of middle
schools this month.  Well done to: Katy Bent-
Marshall, Amy Emms, Bethany Hall, Megan Hey,
Alice Macguire, Paris Moulds, Ella Price, Beth
Soman, Grace Stoten, Emily Thomas, and Eleanor
Trent. They were led and choreographed by Katie
Thomas one of our two Captains of Performing Arts.

J Individual success
Laura Robinson in year ten competed in the Hampshire
Dance Festival and achieved first place in the Latin
Open. Laura and her Birmingham-based partner continue
to dance at all the major festivals in both ballroom and
Latin and are hoping to be selected to dance for England
as members of Dancesport England.

J "The House of 
the Clever Heart"

This is a new play commissioned to celebrate the building
of the Unitarian Meeting House in Churchgate Street and
was performed by the Theatre Royal's youth theatre
group this month to huge acclaim
and an excellent review in the local
press.  We congratulate Shannon
Clerkin in year eleven, Katie
Thomas in year thirteen and Sidonie
Welton in year nine who all had main
parts. Designated a Young Roots proj-
ect, there was also a research team
led by William Burns in year ten who
wrote all the historical background in
the programme.  Well done, Will!

Drama
J Riverwalk School's 

Spanish Day
Some of our 'A' level Theatre Studies students worked with
pupils from Riverwalk School to bring the Performing Arts
to their Spanish day.  Our students performed a short play
they had devised, demonstrated Spanish dances and taught
the children a Spanish song.  The children loved it, as
demonstrated in their thank you cards, and Assistant Head,
Mrs Boor wrote, "Everyone was full of praise for your 
students who engaged so well with our pupils.  The 
content was pitched at the right level and held the 
children's attention; they really enjoyed it."  Well done to: 
Aileen Belsberg, Hugh Cornish, Charlotte Evans,
Heather Ford, Rebecca Littlechild, Antonia Nolan, 
Kylee Ramsay, Rosie Scanlon-Jones, Stefan
Stavrakakis, Katie Thomas and Katherine Welby
and thank you to Mrs Stevens for overseeing them.



J More success in instrumental examinations
We congratulate all the following whose certificates were received this month:

Emma Bradley Alto saxophone Grade 2
Emma Bradley Violin Grade 3
Samuel Chittock Violin Grade 4 Distinction
Francesca Corbett Flute Grade 5 Merit
Francesca Corbett Viola Grade 5
Evie Courtier Alto saxophone Grade 5 Merit
Jennifer Croydon Alto saxophone Grade 5 Distinction
Alex Gardiner Alto saxophone Grade 3
Lauren Gibbs Clarinet Grade 2 Merit
Emma Healey Alto saxophone Grade 5
Lucy Kilpatrick Flute Grade 2 Merit
Matthew Le Poidevin Clarinet Grade 3 Distinction
Amy Maddock Tenor saxophone Grade 2
Harry Palmer Alto saxophone Grade 5 Distinction
Rhian Prince Double bass Grade 2 Merit
Joshua Reeder Alto saxophone Grade 5 Distinction
Charlotte Thomas Alto saxophone Grade 5 Merit
Harry Wagner Alto saxophone Grade 5 Merit
James Wappett Alto saxophone Grade 2

The Prince's
Institute Charter
Mark for History
J  Eight year ten students participated in a law day
involving a mock trial and sentencing with judge Peter
Thompson, two barristers and seven solicitors. Our 
students took an active role as jurors and their participa-
tion, involvement, verdict presentation and teamwork
were all judged.  Of the five schools we were delighted to
be especially commended by the judge and barristers
with Danny, Will and Ben elected jury foremen, Alisha
receiving individual praise and all eight students offered
work experience. Well done to Michael Bartram, Will
Burns, Chris Fox, Danny Harrison, Alisha Hodgson,
Ed Pipe, Ben Rabillard and Ben Ward. We thank
Miss Barran for organising it.

J  This month also saw forty GCSE and ‘A’ level
history students visit Munich. During the trip they
went to Hitler's private headquarters (The Eagle's
Nest), Dachau concentration camp, the salt mines, the
new Olympic village and other sites. Throughout the

visit, they were complimented on their conduct, interest
and historical knowledge. Well done. We thank
Mr Kemp, Mrs Allan, Mrs Middleditch and
Miss Barran for accompanying them.

J  Our teacher-in-charge of History,
Mr Kemp, met Schools' Minister, Nick
Gibbs as part of the consultation on the
new national curriculum.  It is testament
to his work as a history teacher that he
was selected for this important 
committee which comprised just 
five teachers nationally.

BurySOUND Battle 
of the Bands
Competition
We congratulate Paul Anders,
Will Burns, Ed Pipe, Jon
Titcombe and Ben Ward in tutor
group 10P whose band, 'Rusty
Keys', played in the second heat
at The Apex. The group who write
all their own songs won through to
next month’s final.



A High Performing
Science and
Languages
Academy
J Education 

Engineering Scheme
We congratulate Ben Bodewes, Emily Bradley, Edward
Richards and Emma Winward who, following formal inter-
view, were selected to form our Education Engineering
team for 2011-2012.   The group will work with Ansible
Motion, part of Hethel Engineering who provide profes-
sional simulators for racing cars.  The team will design and
make a device to provide a simulated g force to the head
when braking or going round corners.  We thank Mr Randé
for overseeing this year's team. 

J Environmental Science Day
Year twelve students spent a day at Daws Hall Field
Centre at Lamarsh this month.  They learnt and used a
range of ecological techniques, including sampling plant
and animal populations.  The group collected data by
working in a meadow and a stream and were all compli-
mented by the staff at the Centre.  Well done and thank
you to Miss Hamlett for accompanying them.

J Medicine and Pathology 
seminar

We congratulate 
Tom Chadwick who was
selected for this hugely 
oversubscribed seminar run 
by the West Suffolk and
Addenbrooke's Hospitals for
potential medical students.

J  'A' level linguists
in France

This year fifteen students are study-
ing AS French and half term saw the
annual year twelve visit to Paris.
Students visited all the famous landmarks, enjoyed a
river trip and spent time in local markets.  They were
immersed in French throughout and were a real credit to
our school.  We thank Mrs Duverne and Mr Snaith for
accompanying them.

J  Our annual visit
from Hyogo

This month thirty-nine Japanese 
students enjoyed a day in our school
with their partners, a morning at one 
of our Trust partner schools, Westley Middle, country
dancing, evensong in King's College Chapel, time in
Cambridge, and a visit to London.  Both sets of students
enjoyed the opportunities to practise each other's 
language skills and for international friendship. 
Well done to all involved.

J  Italian success rewarded
We congratulate the following who were presented with
their Level Three certificates for Business Language
Competence in Italian: Tom Chatt, Charlotte Evans,
Phoebe Evans, Felicity O'Brien, Lucy Parsons, Chloe
Patterson, Alex Sadler-Cutting, Emma Shenton and
Melissa van der Ree. We thank Mrs Duverne for
preparing the students.



Sportsmark, 
FA Chartermark
and Healthy
Schools
J Western Area Netball  

Tournaments
This month saw the U14, U15, U16 and U19 
tournaments.  We were delighted to be crowned U14
Champions and runners-up to Culford at both U15
and U16 level. Our U19 team were third. With A and
B teams, there was such strong representation from our 
school that in one semi-final the two teams played each
other!  Very well done to the squads from all five year
groups.  

J Equestrianism
As the numbers in our team continue to grow, we 
have appointed Amy Drummond in year twelve as our
Equestrian Captain. From our team we selected Jenny
Gates, Georgia Griggs and Amy for the dressage 
competition at New Hall School. This was their first
event of the year and they did really well to finish fifth.
Jenny finished second and third in her two individual
events. Amy also competed in the Peterborough
showjumping at the East of England Showground, she
was second in one class and then did exceptionally
well to win the open class out of twenty five riders.

J Cross Country
We fielded a large team of over thirty runners for the first
round of the English Schools’ Competition. At each
level the top fifty qualify. We especially congratulate:

Junior Boys: 2nd place overall.
Notable Performances: Matthew Le Poidevin -1st,
Ashley Trent - 12th, Jake Dykstra 20th.

Inter Boys: 6th place overall.
Notable Performances: Michael Bartram 4th, 
Tom Hubbard 38th, Jack Yallop 45th.

Senior Boys: Sam Harrison 25th 

Junior Girls: 5th place overall. 
Notable Performances: Joanna Brawn 3rd,
Molly Ollington 22nd, Georgie Brittain 40th.

Inter Girls: 4th place overall. 
Notable Performances: Alice Maguire 6th, 
Cara Wilcock 17th, Leah Mapston 25th, Amy Stone
29th, Esther Roberts 30th Ella Price 36th, Imogen
Ridge 37th, Emily Strong 40th,
Emma Greenwood 46th.

Senior Girls: Grace Waters 12th.



Fixtures 
Basketball
U16 boys’ vs Thurston Won 42-28
Academy vs Oaklands, Herts Won 86-45

Football
U14 boys’ vs Sudbury Won 3-1
U14 boys’ vs Stowmarket Won 5-1
U15 (b) boys’ vs St Benedict’s Drew 1-1
U16 boys’ vs Newmarket Won 3-0
U16 boys’ vs Stowupland Won 5-1
U16 girls’ vs Stowmarket Won 4-1

Netball
U14  vs Mildenhall Won 23-0
U16  vs Mildenhall Won 18-1
U15 vs Stowmarket Won 5-2 
U16  vs Stowmarket Won 26-3

Hockey
U16 boys’ vs King Edward VI Drew 0-0
U16 mixed vs King Edward VI Won 3-0
U16 boys’ B vs King Edward VI Drew 1-1

Year 9
Joanna
Brawn and
Matthew Le
Poidevin

Year 10
Megan
Boreham and
Max Boulter

Year 11
Maddie Nash
and Jack
Whiting-
Noakes

Individual Success
J Well done to Jennifer McGaley in year ten who con-
tinued her kayaking success by being selected for the
U18 Great Britain freestyle squad.  She will compete in
the European Championships in Austria this summer.
Well done, Jen!

J We congratulate Jenni Barker, Hayley Rigby and
Chloe Spall who represented the East of England at the
National Regional Development Basketball Tournament.  

J Sports Personalities 
of the Month

We congratulate those selected for October:

J Many congratula-
tions to Tom Curry in
year eleven who was
given the award for
youth cricketer of
the year at the Bury
St Edmunds Cricket
Club presentation
evening. Well done
also to fellow year
eleven student, Tom Curran, who won the award for the
fourth team player of the year.

J Table Tennis 
Our ‘A’ team came third in the Western Area Tournament.
Well done to: Max Boulter, Will Rout, Dylan Evans and
Luke Miller (A team), and Alex Earle, Taha Amed, 
Tom Allen and Oliver Heard (B team). 

J Wheelchair Basketball
We congratulate Jordan Hughes, Jessica Rigden, 
Alex Walls and Sam Walls who were selected for the
Regional Championships at Stoke Mandeville this month. 



Music
J The Autumn Concert
With twenty three ensembles a week and more musicians than ever, our first major concert of this
academic year was eagerly anticipated and it most certainly did not disappoint. The concert opened with the 
orchestra and the Flying Theme from ET which seemed to symbolise the flying start to the year our musicians have
enjoyed. Thirteen of the ensembles performed including all the large orchestral ensembles and choirs. The quality and
variety of music was superb with everything from the string orchestra playing Elgar’s Chanson de Matin to modern
favourites like Karl Jenkins, ‘Adiemus’. We thank Miss Green, Miss Howard, Mr Jenkins, our peripatetic team and
our sixth form who lead some of the ensembles and we congratulate all the musicians for this half term’s excellence: 

Oana Abrudan-Indries
Lewis Allum 
Holly Ashford 
Jodie Ashman
Hannah Ashworth
Michael Bartram 
Charlie Bennett
Jessica Bird 
Gideon Blake 
Maddy Blake 
Louise Bradfield 
Emma Bradley
Rowanne Bramwell 
Georgie Brittain
Skye Brook 
Abigail Brumpton
Jessica Carnegie 
Tom Chadwick 
Amy Chapman
Louise Chartron
Sam Chittock 
Imogen Clifton
Josh Clinton 
Esther Colman
Lee Coleman
Francesca Corbett 

Evie Courtier 
Harry Cowper 
Nicole Crouch
Jenny Croydon 
William Curwen
Tilly Dalglish
Edwina d'Almeida 
Catherine Dampier
Rowen Darlow 
Alex Davison
Gabrielle Deora
Lucy Dolton 
Ashleigh Dunn 
Dylan Evans
Elizabeth Fearnley 
Kimberley Fearnley 
Samuel Fearnley
Megan Feetham 
Stuart Field 
Megan Filkins
Kayleigh Fordham
Heather Ford 
Hazel Forde 
Stephanie Foulds
Lizzie George
Isabella Graves 

Jennifer Gurney
Laura Harris
Theo Harris 
Rosie Harvey
Katie Hawkins
Digby Hayden
Emma Healey 
Philippa Higgins 
Alisha Hodgson
Annabel Holmes
James Homer
Molly Hubbard
Rosie Hudson
Jordan Hughes 
Toby Jeffery
Heidi Jennings
Sarah Johnson 
Lucy Kilpatrick
Bethany Knight
Fred Koopmans 
Matthew Le Poidevin
Rebecca Littlechild 
Molly Lloyd 
Liliana Luongo 
Becky Macintyre 
Amy Maddock 

Chloe Marsh
Shannon Marvell 
Sarah Mayhew
Linzi McClean
Chloe McMath 
Jennifer McGaley 
Harriet Mills 
Henry Morris
Paris Moulds 
Ashley Nayler 
Sam Nelson 
Peter Newton
Ruth Newton 
Hannah O'Brian
Harry Palmer 
Ryan Palmer 
Anna Pape 
Lizzy Pape
Natasha Parker 
Lucy Parsons
Ella Pettit 
Edward Pipe
Ella Price
Rhian Prince
Isla Quelch 
Alice Rayner 

Joshua Reeder
Sam Reeder 
Imogen Ridge 
Esther Roberts
Derek Rutter
Elise Sanderson 
Douglas Sands 
Claire Saunders 
Nicola Saunders 
Jennifer Scoles 
Georgina Scott
Alatina Selkirk 
Melanie Settle 
Emma Sheen
Helen Slade 
Charlotte Smith
Joshua Smith 
Riona Snelling 
Beth Soman
Hannah Spearman
Harry Stone 
Grace Stoten
Philippa Strachan 
Ella Sullivan 
Isabel Tennant
Charlotte Thomas 

Eleanor Thomas
Emily Thomas 
Katie Thomas 
Eleanor Trent 
Harry Wagner
Rebecca Wagner 
Edmund Walker
Eleanor Walker 
Sam Walls 
Lula Walmsley
Grace Waters 
Kate Welby 
Eleanor White 
Georgia White 
Annabel Whyte 
Matthew Wilcock 
Cara Wilcock 
Rhian Wingfield 
Ellie Wright
Hannah Wright
John Young



More activity for
able and talented
students 
J The Debating Society
The year has got off to its busiest start ever with lots of
new year nine students joining those from the other
four year groups.  Extra novice training sessions have
been arranged and there has been enough support 
for three debates each Friday.

This year's chairman of debating, Isabel Tennant,
writes: 

Thank you to Mr Dean for running the Society and well
done to all who participate.

J The Young Chamber of 
Commerce

Year twelve Business Studies students went to a 
specially arranged seminar at the Theatre Royal. Lynn
Whitehead, the Head of Creative Learning explained
all aspects of running a business in the current  
economic climate. The group are now working with Tim
Kerr from the Suffolk Chamber to set up our Young
Chamber for this year. Well done to all who took part.

J The Duke of Edinburgh's
Award Scheme

This term has seen fifty students embark on our
Bronze programme, twenty on their Silver award and
five on the Gold Award. We congratulate them on an
excellent start and thank the large team of staff who
make it possible.

"On the first Friday, former students 
Hannah Jones, Emma Jordan, Tom Mason
and Adam Swan joined us before going back to 
university for the traditional first "Past and
Present" debate of the year.  The training 
sessions have been really well attended with 
students keen to improve. The Friday debates
have been excellent with students from all year
groups proposing and opposing the motions.
Motions such as "This House would release all
non-violent criminals" which may seem absurd
are absorbing when properly researched and
debated." 



Open Evening 2011
Every October, the students, staff, governors and PTA are delighted to show our school to prospective parents, our 
parents and the wider community. Across all the departments and extra-curricular activity, there was a tangible sense
of purpose, of community and of the atmosphere for which we are renowned. Energy, high standards, lack of compla-
cency, team work and care were all-pervading and the comments from our visitors were just reward for the outstand-
ing effort made by all our staff, the tremendous number of students who volunteered to represent their school from all
five year groups and the superb leadership demonstrated by our senior students. Well done and thank you to all who
took part and to our Captain of Media, Holly McGregor who took photographs throughout the evening. 



Service to our school
Our status as an Investor in People School reflects our belief that relationships are at the heart of
all we do. We strive to do our best by every individual and we encourage mutual respect, courtesy, integrity 
and a sense of duty and service. This month has again seen our students demonstrate that in huge numbers at
Open Evening, in their contribution to all that is featured elesewhere in this publication and by some 
individual examples.

Jake’s Kenyan Adventure
Jake Cutting in year thirteen was selected by Ipswich
Town Charitable Trust to go with Kenyan Adventure
to volunteer in schools in Nakuru in the Rift Valley.
Jake spent two weeks in the slum areas coaching foot-
ball, teaching English, practising Swahili as well as
painting classrooms, providing a flag pole and building
goal posts. Jake took a lot of items to give to the chil-
dren and became very popular with them. They really
wanted him to stay! Jake was an excellent ambassa-
dor for Suffolk and his school, being the only school-
age student selected. Very well done, Jake.

Glenn represents the Eastern Counties
Glenn Macloughlin in year twelve was one of just four air cadets selected by the RAF
Wing Headquarters to represent Norfolk and Suffolk this month. Glenn spent ten days at
half term at the Air Cadet training camp in RAF Akroti Cyprus where he was described as 
“representing his region, his county and his squadron (301, Bury St Edmunds) 
with distinction”. Well done Glenn!

The County Harvest Festival
The annual Harvest Festival was held in 
St Edmundsbury Cathedral this month with civic 
representatives from across Suffolk. Peter Newton
in year thirteen sang as part of the Cathedral Choir
and Charlotte Thomas and Will Nunn from our 
Head Student Team represented the school. 
Thank you to all three students.



YEAR 9
Oana Abrudan-Indries 
Chloe Adams 
Thumtada Adams 2
Rumana Akhtar 
Jordan Allen 
Lewis Allum 2
Ben Amoss 2
Luke Anokhin 
Christopher Arbon 2
Samuel Armstrong 
Jodie Ashman 3
Joshua Atkinson 
Nikita Atrahimovics 3
Liam Austin 
Eleanor Bainbridge 
Katy Barrett 
Peter Barron 
Laura Bartram 2
Thomas Bean 
Molly Bedford 5
Courtney Bell 
Scott Betts 2
Oliver Bingham 2
Katie Bird 
Gareth Borrett 2
Toby Boston 2
William Bower 3
Emma Bradley 2
Joanna Brawn 4
Eleanor Brian 3
Ellis Briggs 3
Georgina Brittain 
Skye Brook 
James Buckmaster 
Georgina Buttery 

Matthew Byworth 2
Chloe Calver 2
Ronan Campbell 3
Georgina Chamley 2
Tabatha Christopher 
Lucy Clark 2
Imogen Clifton 
Callum Cocksedge 
Alice Codling 2
Harry Coldwell 2
Lee Coleman 
Megan Coleman 
Chloe Collins 2
Kyle Cronin 3
Amber Cunningham 2
Chloe Cunningham 3
William Curwen 3
Tilly Dalglish 
Madeleine Dempster 
Gabrielle Deora 5
Gavin Dixon 
Lucy Dolton 2
Ellie Dorey 
Jake Dykstra 
Alexander Earle 2
Jordan Ebbage 
Luke Edgeworth 3
Alice Elsom 2
Dylan Evans 3
Chloe Evans 
Jordan Finlayson 2
Danny Freeman 
Toby French 4
Jessica Fuller 
William Gair 3
Alex Gardiner 2
Luke Gardiner 3

Khembe Gibbons 2
Lauren Gibbs 2
James Godfrey 3
Pamela Gower 
Isabella Graves 3
Jamie Gray 
Zoe Hall 2
Liam Halls 
Conor Harris 
Jordan Harris 2
Samuel Harrison 2
Amy Hart 
Rebecca Hastings 
Katie Hawkins 2
Victoria Hay 2
Digby Hayden 
Jessica Hempstead 2
Bonnah Hitchings 2
Rebecca Holmes 2
Aaron Howlett 2
Molly Hubbard 
Rosie Hudson 4
Billy Hume 2
Chloe Isles 
Molly Jackson 
Benjamin Jay 2
Toby Jeffery 2
Heidi Jennings 2
Ross Jepson 2
Dulcie Keeley 
Raj Khandaker 
Semir Khazna 
Lucy Kilpatrick 
Louisa Kirby-Green 2
Gemma Kitchin 2
Joseph Klopper 
Bethany Knight 3

Craig Langdon 2
Rebecca Langford-Fox
3
Matthew Le Poidevin 2
Danny Lines 2
Erin Lloyd 2
William Lockyear 
Kyle Mann 
Marc Manning 2
Aiden Manning 3
Chloe Marsh 
Isabella Marsh 3
Shannon Marvell 2
Finn McCormack 
Joseph McKey 2
Ruth Middlehurst 2
Luke Miller 2
Alicia Mills 
Chloe Mitchell 3
Abigail Moore 
Paris Moulds 2
Jack Murphy 2
Katherine Nash 
Harvey Newman 2
Callan Norton 
Abigail Nunn 
Molly Ollington 
Alfie Orr 
Charlotte Orriss 2
Harry Page 2
Ben Palfrey 2
Darcy Palmer 2
Jacob Pank 
Drew Parnell 
Abigail Pawlowski 3
Elliot Pearson 3
Connor Pepperall 2

Jack Phillips 
Jack Porter 
Rhian Prince 
Ashley Proctor 
Luke Prosser 
Adam Redgrave 3
Joshua Reeder 3
Connor Reeve 2
William Render 
Courtney Rigby 
Kate Roach 
Guy Rodwell 
Tommy Routledge 
Jake Royal 3
Jordan Sadler 
Kieran Sanders 2
Elise Sanderson 
Jasmine Savier Cooper 
Alisha Scarrow 
Jessie Scopes 2
Jack Self 
Kierra Sharpe 3
Emma Sheen 
Max Simpson 2
Thomas Siney 
Alexander Slater 2
Madeleine Smith 
Tiffany Smith 
Lewis Smith 
Georgia Southgate 2
Georgia Southwould 2
Hannah Spearman 2
Edward Spurling 3
Bethany Stevens 2
Kieran Steward-Smith 
James Stewart 2
Christopher Stokes 

Maggie Stone 2
Grace Stoten 2
James Sumpter 
Nathan Swan 
Megan Taylor 
Emily Thomas 4
Kelly Thompson 
Amelia Thompson 2
Ria Tillett 3
Jessica Tooke 2
Alexandra Tooke 2
Ashley Trent 
Emma Turner 
Hannah Turner 
Harriet Upton 2
Leah Vermeulen-Cole 2
Chloe Vince 
Harry Wagner 3
Fionnuala Walmsley 
Danielle Walton 
James Wappett 2
Emma Warford 2
Jenna Webb 3
Sidonie Welton 2
Megan Wheeler 
Shaun Wheeler 
Chelsea Whittleton 3
Ashley Wiggins 2
Adelle Wood 
Adam Wright 2
Eleanor Wright 
Ben Wright 3

YEAR 10
Robert Adams 
Paul Anders 
Holly Ashford 
Kirsty Austin 
Charlotte Aves 2
Callum Bartrum 
Gemma Beckett 
Lucy Blinco 
Ben Bowers 
Danielle Brame 

Rowanne Bramwell 
William Burns 
Jessica Carnegie 
Gregory Chester-

Parsons 
Thomas Clark 
Matt Cook 
Libby Crossley 2
Tessa Davis 
Lauren Day 
Patrick Doherty 
Louise Emmett 2

James Farrant 
Connor Foster Brown 
Jade Froud 
Christopher Harding 
Oliver Harrington 
Ciaran Harris 
James Hollings 
Olivia Holmes 
James Homer 
Thomas Hubbard 2
Ben Jamieson 
Tomas Jonaitis 

Maisie Jonas 
Deanna Kerry 
Lucy Kitchin 
Rachel Macloughlin 
Anthony Mann 
Brendan Mann 
Phoebe Manning 
Hayden Marsh 
Shaunna Marvell 
Cathryn Moffat 
Christy Morris 
Rachele Ober 

Laura Parnell 
Teri Pearman 
Teri-Ann Raggatt 
Joshua Ramsbottom 
Finlay Richmond-Gibbs 
Esther Roberts 
Kallum Robinson 2
Daniel Salmons 
Jack Smith 
Riona Snelling 
Hannah Sore 
Amy Stone 

Jonathan Titcombe 
Rebecca Wall 2
Alex Walls 
James Watson 2
Lydia Watson 
Luke Welham 
Georgia White 
Jake Wicks 
Chloe Wilson 
Daniel Wright 

YEAR 11
Katie Alford 
Billy Ashford 
George Aves 2
Jemma Baker 
Nathan Bancroft 
Joshua Barclay 
Katy Bent-Marshall 
Samuel Bingham 
Sasha Black 
Matthew Block 
Sean Borley 
Emily Bower 
Lydia Bowers 

Igraine Brook 
Joshua Clinton 
Andrada Curelaru 
Georgia Curry 2
Thomas Curry 
Jamie Davis 
Neal Dodge 
Tammie Dudley 
Amy Emms 
Kaine Fryer 
Connor Gilyatt 
William Godfrey 
Ashley Hall 
Bethany Hall 
Zoe Handley-Howard 

Daniel Harker 
Kelsey Haynes 
Fiona Hills 
Kane Hodgson 
Jordan Honeybell 
Daniel Horne 
Luke Johnson 
Kayleigh Kidd 2
Alice Leather 
Abigail Ling 
Jessica Manning 
Amon Manning 
Laura Martin 
Melissa Mayne 
Shannon Moore 

Madeline Nash 
Ruth Newton 
Jessica Osborne 3
Maya Owen 
Elise Packer 
Zoe Parsons 
Rhys Peckham 
Sebastian Perez 
Jacob Peters 
Catherine Plant 
India Pople 
Isla Quelch 
Bradley Rackham 
Nathan Rackham 
Jessica Reeve 

Hayley Rigby 
William Robertson 
Jack Routledge 
McCauley Sandry 2
Emma Schofield 
Lauren Seeley 2
Victoria Slater 
Jonathon Smith 
Carl Smith 
Henry Smith 
Chloe Spall 
Kamile Speteliunaite 2
Lauren Steward 
Daisy Sykes 
Jade Taylor 

Oliver Thurlbourn 
Megan Thurlbourn 
Karina Thurlow 
Catherine Upton 
Chiedozie Uzor 
Ciara Walmsley 
Ellen Wappett 
Thomas Warnock 
Sian Welham 
Matthew Whitbread 
Cara Wilcock 
Lucy Wilding 
Hannah Wright 
Mwabi Yikona 
Mark Young 

We congratulate the recipients for October
Certificates of Merit 

TUTOR GROUP SUCCESS We congratulate this month’s winners

ATTENDANCE   CERTIFICATES OF MERIT THE QUIZ
Year 9:     9K
Year 10:   10L
Year 11:   11P

Year 9: 9R
Year 10: 10P
Year 11: 11N & L

Year 9: 9K/P
Year 10: 10L
Year 11: 11N
Sixth form: 6DN


